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The Intercultural Diversity Commission of Shining Waters Regional Council met on Monday, December 4, 2023, by video conference. The meeting began at 6:20 p.m. 

Present: Hedy Baker-Graf, Amy Lee (Chair), Néstor Medina, Innocent Karuhanga, John Joseph Mastandrea, Joel Aguirre, Amber Lee Rowe.

Staff:  Kim Uyede-Kai, Celio de Andrade

Welcome, Land Acknowledgement, Opening Reflection, and Prayer
Amy Lee welcomed everyone. Innocent Karuhanga gave an acknowledgement of the land, and an opening reflection.  

The Commission acknowledges a commitment to being a safe place for all people to gather and participate in our Region.

Agenda 
The agenda was approved by consensus as circulated. 

Sharing Circle
The commission members had a time of sharing community and community of faith news. Amber, the new member was welcomed to the commission.

Minutes
The minutes of the Commission meeting held October 30, 2023 were approved by consensus, as circulated.

Staff Updates – Kim Uyede-Kai

Update on gathering of ethno-linguistic communities of faith
Kim reported that she has recently been assigned pastoral relations responsibilities for all the ethno-linguistic communities of faith within Shining Waters. She had the opportunity to visit the Filipino Christian Fellowship and Alpha Korean United Church a few weeks ago, engaging in worship and conversations with them. She hopes to visit all ethnocultural/linguistic communities of faith in Shining Waters in 2024. 

A letter will be sent out from the Shining Waters Regional Council, inviting all ethno-linguistic ministry personnel and lay leaders of communities of faith to come together on January 17th at North York Korean United Church.

Update on task group work on Seoul Presbytery PROK proposal for Partner in Mission “Memorandum of Agreement” 
Richard Choe, Amy, and Kim have met to discuss the structure of a Memorandum of Agreement. Kim highlighted the commission's extensive history with PROK, emphasizing past exchanges between a group from the Toronto Conference and a visiting Seoul Presbytery group. However, due to the impact of Covid-19 and staff and structural changes, there was a significant hiatus in the relationship. Both the commission and PROK are actively working towards rekindling this connection. The task group reached a consensus that, while they are not prepared to develop a detailed Memorandum of Agreement at this time, they are committed to finding ways to strengthen and deepen the relationship.

Translation Work
Amy reported that the only translator editor/proof reader who was not paid yet was Richard Choe. She will contact Jody for an honorarium payment. Kim reinforced that what the translators had done now is a template for next translations A glossary was developed to provide translation of church words that have no direct translation in Korean. The Search and Selection Committee handbook and the M&P handbooks are now ready to be posted and shared with Korean United Churches in Shining Waters. 

More Korean translations will be done in 2024, as prioritized by Korean communities of faith.

Request for gathering of ethno-linguistic ministry personnel serving missions and ethnic communities of faith and lay leaders
Amy reported that she has been in touch with the intercultural diversity network. During their recent discussion, individuals with leadership roles of ethno-linguistic missions, and ethnic communities of faith have asked to gather. A date in April of 2024 is a possibility and she will keep the commission informed.

New Business
2024 Budget Proposal
Amy reported how much budget the commission has for 2024. Budget lines were as following:

	[bookmark: _Hlk156991078]Language Translations, proofreading
	$15,000.00

	Events, Education	
	$8,500.00

	Disability Justice
	$3,000.00

	Seoul Presbytery PROK Partnership	
		$8,000.00

	Commission Gatherings 	
	$500.00

	Total:
	$35,000.00



Nestor expressed his concern about the intercultural diversity of disability in the upcoming webinars. Kim informed the group that she is in conversation with Tim Hackborn, the Indigenous Officer of Vocational Ministry, who provided her with the name of an active Indigenous UC minister living with disabilities. Other racialized persons are also being approached.

The group discussed the importance of the commission meeting in-person more often and proposed re-allocating $500 from the Seoul Presbytery PROK partnership budget, reducing it to $7,500, and transferring this amount to the budget for Commission Gatherings. This adjustment would change the Commission Gatherings budget at $1,000. The commission approved this revised budget.

MOTION by Néstor Medina / Innocent Karuhanga that the 2024 Intercultural Diversity Commission budget for the Seoul Presbytery PROK partnership be $7,500.00 and the Commission Gatherings be $1,000.00.
MOTION							CARRIED

Agreed revised 2024 commission budget line allocations:

	Language Translations, proofreading
	$15,000.00

	Events, Education	
	$8,500.00

	Disability Justice
	$3,000.00

	Seoul Presbytery PROK Partnership	
		$7,500.00

	Commission Gatherings 	
	$1,000.00

	Total:
	$35,000.00



Meeting with Social and Ecological Justice Commission
Kim reported that the Social and Ecological Justice Commission has anti-racism on its agenda, but hasn’t been able to focus on that area. Since the IDC also has anti-racism on its agenda, Kim suggested having a joint meeting between the two commissions to share insights and mutual learning on areas of interest, e.g. refugees, housing, newcomers’ challenges. 

The group is considering proposing this meeting possibly for the Spring and in person and will begin discussions soon to plan the event.

Next meeting
Monday, January 29, 2024, 6:00-8:00 p.m. 
John Joseph will offer a land acknowledgement and opening reflection for the meeting.  

Closing
Amy Lee offered a closing prayer and the meeting closed at 7:32 p.m. 
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